
Questions to the Area Manager   North West Area Committee 
       Meeting Tuesday 13TH December 2022 
 
 
 
Q.1 Councillor Noeleen Reilly  

To ask the Manager to clear the drains around (details supplied). Residents on both 
sides are complaining of a smell of sewage in and outside of their properties. 

 
Q.2 Councillor Noeleen Reilly  

To ask the Manager to look at repairing the footpaths on Belclare Drive, they are in a 
very poor condition for residents living there and it is the main walkway for residents 
in Poppintree to the Park. 
 

Q.3 Councillor Noeleen Reilly  
To ask the Manager to repair the walking path in Poppintree Park there are several 
defects all along it which may cause injury. 

 
Q.4 Councillor Noeleen Reilly  

To ask the Manager for an update on the housing development on Berryfield and if 
this can be expedited given the level of anti-social behaviour on the site. 

 
Q.5 Councillor Noeleen Reilly   

To ask the Manager to investigate and repair the footpaths on Dunsink Drive. 

 
Q.6 Councillor Noeleen Reilly   

To ask the Manager when will the repairs to the road at the entrance of (details 
supplied) commence. 

 
Q.7 Councillor Noeleen Reilly   

To ask the Manager if we can plant wildflowers along the back way at (details 
supplied) to combat illegal dumping. 

 
Q.8 Councillor Noeleen Reilly  

To ask the Manager can I get an update on the following actions for (details supplied)  
 

Q.9 Councillor Noeleen Reilly  
To ask the Manager for an update when the footpaths in Pinewood will be repaired, 
they are in very poor condition. 

 
Q.10 Councillor Noeleen Reilly   

To ask the Manager for an update on the tree replacement programme in (details 
supplied), what has been replaced to date and what other locations are planned for 
replacement trees. 
 

Q.11 Lord Mayor Caroline Conroy  
To ask the Manager to reduce the height of the bushes along Coultry Gardens 
/Coultry Park to approx. 1 meter tall. Can they also thin out the undergrowth/ground 
ivy and trim the bushes to the entrance into this mini park. There are no sight-lines 
from the road into the playground which makes it feel unsafe. From a biodiversity 
point of view, now is the ideal time for cutting back the hedges and by keeping them 
to 1 meter tall, rather than full removal, they will still be used by small birds as nesting 
sites in the spring. 

 



Q.12  Lord Mayor Caroline Conroy  
To ask the Manager can we find a suitable place to plant a Miyawaki Forest in Dublin 
North West. Miyawaki forests grow in two to three years and are self-sustaining. 
They help lower temperatures, reduce air and noise pollution, attract local birds and 
insects, and create carbon sinks. One suggested place is near Ballymun Library.  

 
Q.13  Lord Mayor Caroline Conroy  

To ask the Manager to explain why there was no consultation with residents in 
Hillcrest about the 5G pole that is being put in place now.  

 
Q.14  Lord Mayor Caroline Conroy  

To ask the Manager why the area that has been developed as a sensory pocket park 
is being dug up by a utility company. Discretionary funding has been used to develop 
this area as a benefit for the community especially for children with special needs.  

 
Q.15 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 

To ask the Manager to arrange for a housing maintenance inspection of (details 

supplied). The tenant reports the need for works to the bathroom and also the 

kitchen. 

 

Q.16 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 
To ask the Manager to arrange for the tarmac landing alongside St. Joseph's GNS 
on Barry Road to be resurfaced. There are many potholes and trip hazards along this 
highly utilised stretch which is well used by kids and adults alike going to the two 
local schools and many people who use the bus stop here. Is there potential for 
planting/greening along here. 

 
Q.17 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 

To ask the Manager to arrange for additional lighting to be installed at the end of 
(details supplied). Residents have reported that the lighting is very poor here and 
people can barely see where they are going. 

 
Q.18 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 

To ask the Manager to arrange for cameras to investigate the continuous overflow 
issues with sewage between (details supplied). 

 
Q.19 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 

To ask the Manager to arrange for the repair of the bathroom window at (details 
supplied) 
 

Q.20     Councillor Anthony Connaghan  
To ask the Manager to arrange for the repair or replacement of the back gate at 
(details supplied).   

 
Q.21 Councillor Anthony Connaghan  

To ask the Manager to arrange for the open hole in the concrete at (details supplied) 
to be covered over. It was reported to me that a child broke their leg here previously.  

 
Q.22 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 

To ask the Manager to arrange for the gullies between (details supplied) to be 
cleared. 
 

Q.23 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 



To ask the Manager to arrange for an inspection of the shower at (details supplied)   
where the tenant has reported heating issues. 
 

Q.24 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 
To ask the Manager to arrange for a permanent repair to the road surface at the 
WFTRA bus stop. This has been temporarily repaired for several years and is 
constantly broken up with pieces of tarmac strewn around the place. I have reported 
this on numerous occasions and would like the issue to be resolved. 

 
Q.25 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 

To ask the Manager to arrange for a review of the Insulation at (details 
supplied) where many residents have reported issues such as damp/mould etc.  
 

Q.26 Councillor Keith Connolly  
To ask the Manager if there plans to improve the cycle lane at (details supplied) 
 

Q.27 Councillor Keith Connolly  

To ask the Manager to provide an update on the improvement to the signage at 

(details supplied) 

  
Q.28 Councillor Keith Connolly  

To ask the Manager if Dublin City Council can assist (details supplied) with a bike 
rack to encourage club members and players to cycle to training and matches and 
reducing car use. 

 
Q.29 Councillor Keith Connolly  

To ask the Manager if he will arrange repairs to the fence at (details supplied). 

 
Q.30 Councillor Keith Connolly  

To ask the Manager to provide an update on the planting of the new trees at (details 
supplied) 

 
Q.31 Councillor Keith Connolly  

To ask the Manager to provide an update on the replacement of trees in Finglas 
Village which were subject to comment by Tidy Towns judges the past two years. 
(details supplied). 

 
Q.32 Councillor Keith Connolly  

To ask the Manager to reinstate the bin at the 140 bus stop on the Finglas Road 
(near Bottom of the Hill) people are dumping their rubbish in the park behind the bus 
stop. 
 

Q.33 Councillor Keith Connolly  
To ask the Manager to carry out a review of the traffic signals at (details supplied). 

 
Q.34 Councillor Keith Connolly  

To ask the Manager for a review of the road signage at (details supplied) as it 
appears there is no sign indicating the name of the road when you enter.  

 
Q.35 Councillor Keith Connolly  

To ask the Manager to provide an update on the yield sign and repainting of the lines 
at (details supplied). 
 
 



Q.36 Councillor Briege MacOscar 
To ask the Manager to inspect and repair the footpath at (details supplied) as it is 
cracked in the area surrounding the tree. 

 
Q.37 Councillor Briege MacOscar 

To ask the Manager to review the signage and road markings on (details supplied) 
There is a west bound cycle lane painted on the pavement but this ends at the 
junction. Can signage or road markings to point out that the cycle lane does not 
continue on the footpath of the other side of the junction be installed as it poses a risk 
to pedestrians. 

 
Q.38 Councillor Briege MacOscar 

To ask the Manager can the footpath outside Ashford Apartments on Griffith Avenue 
Extension be inspected for repairs and also listed for sweeping of leaves. 
 

Q.39 Councillor Briege MacOscar 
To ask the Manager can the ramps outside Mother of Divine Grace School be 
inspected for repair as they are in bad condition. 

 
Q.40 Councillor Briege MacOscar  

To ask the Manager to inspect the trees in Johnstown Park overhanging Ballygall 
Road East opposite St Kevin’s College as they are quite low. 

 
Q.41 Councillor Briege MacOscar  

To ask the Manager to inspect the trees on the green at (details supplied) as they are 
quite overgrown and blocking streetlights. 

 
Q.42 Councillor Briege MacOscar  

To ask the Manager to inspect and repair the road surface on Rathvilly Drive as it is 
in a bad conditions and crumbling in several places. 

 
Q.43 Councillor Briege MacOscar 

To ask the Manager to outline if there are any plans in place for the vacant property 
at (details supplied). 

 
Q.44 Councillor Mary Callaghan 

To ask the Manager for an update on plans to deal with nuisance gulls in the 
Ballymun Finglas area, and that the council seeks advice on international best 
practice to deal with this issue including nature based solutions. 

 
Q.45 Councillor Mary Callaghan 

To ask the Manager what, if any, actions are needed to ensure the Strategic 
Environmental Assessment Directive is adhered to, particularly in terms of public 
consultation, with respect to the extension of the time limit of the Ballymun Local 
Area Plan. 

 
Q.46 Councillor Mary Callaghan 

To ask the Manager to list the locations of all housing units delivered under the long-
term social housing leasing scheme in the North West area since 2018 following on 
from question 14 submitted in November (see attached) 
 
 
 
 



Q.47 Councillor Mary Callaghan 
To ask the Manager to liaise with the management of Finglas Youth Resource Centre 
to discuss their concerns about the suitability of the building for wheelchair users 
following a recent risk assessment, and create a plan for rectifying the issues.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


